April 29, 1954

Memorandum

To: Mr. Hindle

From: Mr. Tait

The following excerpt from a letter from
Tom Hart, dated April 27, regarding the Cleveland
office, should be of interest to you.

Files

All arrangements have been completed to move 12
cabinets of files from Cleveland to Chicago, con-
taining such matters as Regulation A files,

X-17A -5 statements, broker-dealer reports, house-
keeping files and personnel files. In addition,
several cabinets of obsolete files were disposed

of, and I have instructed members of the staff in
Cleveland to clear out several cabinets containing
files of closed Chapter X cases. In all, the files
have been reduced by approximately 40 per cent.



